MINUTES OF NETHER STOWEY PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON MONDAY 8th MAY 2000 AT 7pm

IN THE VILLAGE HALL

Present:
Parish Councillors

Joyce Standring

Dave Slocombe







Mike Harris


Gill Bennet







Alan Corkett


Melissa Webb

In attendance:



District Councillor

David Joslin



Parish Council Clerk

Jenny Tyndall







3 parishioners

Apologies:
Parish Councillors

Shirley Watters

Sharon Smith







Mark Fitzmaurice



District Councillors

Ken Dyer


Lillian Cartwright



County Councillor

Duncan Peaster

The meeting was closed and opened to the public.

Topics raised by attending public:

Brambles on edge of allotments not completely cleared.

Effluent from New Stowey Farm

Blocked drains Mill Lane / Lime Street junction; St Mary St outside Playing Field; South Lane / Blindwell Hill corner, outside of bend.

2207    Declarations of Interest

There were none.

2208 Election of Chairman and acceptance of Office

Cllr. Harris proposed and Cllr. Bennet seconded that Cllr. Standring be elected as Chairman.  This was unanimously agreed.  Cllr. Standring signed the acceptance of office.

2209 Election of Vice Chairman

Cllr. Standring proposed and Cllr. Corkett seconded that Cllr. Slocombe be elected as Vice Chairman.  This was unanimously agreed.

2210 Allocation of Councillor responsibilities and Councillor training

All those present and Cllr. Fitzmaurice by previous conversation agreed to keep their existing responsibilities with the exception of the Hinkley Point Local Community Liaison Committee.  Cllr. Corkett agreed to take this on.  Cllr. Slocombe offered to take on the Playing Field and Cllr. Bennet will take on the Youth Club in conjunction with the Clerk.  The Clerk will check up on what follow up training is available for Councillors.

2211 Approval of the minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting on 3rd April 2000

Cllr. Harris pointed out a typing error on the Quantock Hills report which should read “Spring deer census” not “Spring deed census”. Cllr. Harris proposed and Cllr. Corkett seconded that the minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting.

2212   Minutes of the April Parish Council Meeting

Cllr. Harris proposed and Cllr. Corkett seconded that the minutes be signed as a true record of the meeting.

2213    Matters Arising

i) District Councillors report to the Annual Parish Meeting – it was pointed out that this item should read “County Councillors report to the Annual Parish Meeting.  Cllr. Standring read the report as prepared by Cllr. Peaster and Cllr. Corkett proposed and Cllr. Slocombe seconded that the report be accepted.

ii) Cemetery report to the Annual Parish Meeting – Cllr. Standring read the report as prepared by Cllr. Watters.  It was pointed out that the grass had grown considerably recently and bad weather has prevented proper cutting.  Cllr. Webb proposed and Cllr. Bennet seconded that the report be accepted.

Both reports will be appended to the Annual Parish Meeting minutes.

2214    Cemetery – flower bed re-planting / grave levelling / cemetery fees review

Cllr. Harris reported that a full comparison exercise of cemetery fees had taken place in 1999 with Nether Stowey’s fees being in the higher band.  No changes will therefore be made to the fees in the current year.

Letters concerning the levelling of graves will be sent out after the Millennium Fayre by the Clerk.  It can not be done before this due to the workload of preparing for the Fayre.

Feedback is awaited from the cemetery caretaker concerning the flower bed re-planting.  It is hoped to re-plant with low level, low maintenance shrubs.

The continuance of the mole control contract for the cemetery will be considered at the next meeting.

2215    Highways – Lime Street repairs notification / Triangle landscaping plans progress and costs

Cllr. Standring reported that these were well underway.  Residents had been asked to move their cars to facilitate the work although this and the actual road closure were being ignored by some parties. 

Cllr. Standring reported on the work already completed on the design for the triangle piece of land.  The plans had been produced by Cannington College and were circulated to all present.  The planting was to provide a low-level, low-maintenance planting area surrounded by gravel with a gravel path through the middle.  It was proposed that the gravel surround is replaced by grass due to highways safety issues and this will be maintained by Cricket Malherbie.  The gravel path will also be replaced by a solid surface to facilitate easy access by both young and old.  The Gardening Club is to be asked if they will maintain the shrubs and if this is not feasible the Council will need to see if the maintenance can be taken on by the Village Maintenance person.  The cost of the work is expected to be between £6-8,000 and the funding has yet to be resolved.  The design cost is £150 and Cllr. Corkett proposed and Cllr. Bennet seconded that the Parish Council fund the design cost.  This was unanimously agreed.

Plans to be sent to Highways Department for consideration.

2216 Retention of Village Recycling Facilities

Cllr. Standring read a copy of the letter sent by Sedgemoor District Council to the Parochial Church Council asking them to reconsider the use of the Church Centre as a supplementary recycling facility.  If this is not possible the village may lose some of its existing facilities as the cost of servicing this will be too high.

2217 Litter in the village – consideration of reply to parishioner’s letter

All Councillors had received a copy of the letter from Mr & Mrs Ratcliffe.  It was generally felt that the situation regarding litter in the village was not getting better.  The SDC operative had been seen with a brush in hand as well as actually picking up litter by hand.  The suggestion of informing residents of the due date of the cleaning vehicle was thought sensible although previous experience shows that this will not necessarily result in all parties removing their cars to allow thorough cleaning in Lime Street.  It was agreed to ask SDC to send a representative to a future Parish Council meeting to talk about the cleaning contract and issues raised by the Ratcliffes.  The Clerk will invite SDC to send a representative to the June or July meeting and inform the Ratcliffes of the opportunity to discuss the issues directly with the appropriate SDC department.

2218 Millennium Beacon – consideration for a beacon on 31/12/00

A letter had been received asking the Council to consider a further millennium beacon on 31/12/00, in conjunction with fund-raising and other activities.  Cllr. Slocombe offered to tend the beacon again and all Councillors will consider what other activities could be offered for the event.

2219    Millennium Projects

i) Bus shelter – Mr Dyer had confirmed that the work on the bus shelter would be complete by June 20th.

ii) Cyclo-gym and skateboard / bmx / inline skate area – The second quote  had been received for this and is less than the first at around £15,500.  It is also thought to be less maintenance due to the materials used.  The funding applications had been sent off and local fund-raising is now required urgently to take this forward.  A quote for the skate-board ramp has been received for £6,550.  This will also require fund-raising work.  A fund-raising co-ordinator is urgently required.

iii) St. Mary Street Railings – It was suggested that this project be put on hold for the time being due to the urgent need for repairs for safety reasons and the lack of progress on this project.  After discussion it was agreed to defer this decision to the next meeting when Cllr. Fitzmaurice will be present.
iv) Other Projects – Heritage plaques – only one of the three house-owners had responded therefore it was agreed to put this project on hold.  Timecapsule – only one parishioner had responded to the newsletter article therefore it was agreed to drop this project.  Seating – only one response had been received to this therefore it was agreed to put this project on hold.  The Children’s Millennium mugs were ready for delivery once full details of all eligible children are obtained from the parishioner response sheet being delivered and collected by Councillors.
2220    Millennium Fayre

The final programme had now been drawn up and was run through at the meeting.  Arrangements now need to be made for help on the day including a musterer for the children’s fancy dress, manning the children’ s changing facility and manning the road closures.  Cllr. Slocombe and the Clerk offered their services.  The army cadets in Cannington were suggested as a possible resource for manning the road closures.  Cllr. Bennet will be organising the bar facility for the Hog Roast, if this goes ahead.

2221    Reports

i) Youth Club visit 12/4/00 – The Clerk reported on a visit to the Youth Club and reported that their programme of events included an evening of writing fund-raising letters to seek funding for the skate-board ramp.  They were also having a stall at the Millennium Fayre.  The Clerk circulated educational booklets which were being made available to the Youth Club attendees and for which the Youth Club were seeking a closable leaflet rack.  The Councillors noted the usefulness of these leaflets in educating the younger people in the village.
2222    Liaison

Cllr. Joslin had nothing to report as with regard to Nether Stowey.

2223    Village Maintenance 

The bank dividing Lime Street and Coleridge Road was reported as being overgrown with brambles.  The Clerk will report this to the appropriate party.

2224    Correspondence

The Clerk proposed a change to the system of correspondence circulation due to the problems caused when the file is not returned in time for responses to be made to consultation documents.  The correspondence would be divided into two files – one for true correspondence and the other as unsolicited mail or items of interest.  Files would only be circulated to Councillors who informed the Clerk of their desire to see the individual files.  This was agreed.

Correspondence received included:

a) WSDC Best Value performance plan

b) Youth extravaganza 2000

c) British Heart Foundation Cycle Ride

d) SMP Outdoor Meeting Points for teenagers

e) Parish Histories letter

f) Donation thank you letter from Nether Stowey Day Centre

g) Triangle landscaping funding letter

h) WS Atkins grit bins refilling letter

i) Hinkley Point A news 102 – 104

j) Over Stowey PC minutes March 2000

k) Parishioner letter re Local Authority Housing and District response

l) SCC Highways contract letter

m) Xmas lighting grants 00/01 letter – it was agreed to purchase additional struts for local businesses

n) Bridgwater Star article March re village leaflet

o) Letter re SDC Local Plan

p) Somerset & Exmoor Park structure plan adoption letter

q) Sedgemoor performance plan 200/01

r) Glasdon leaflet

s) SALC notes and notices – attention to articles on Best Value, Leylandii and Post Offices

t) SALC parish Council self assessment

u) Sedgemoor Rural Community transport details

v) Planning permission notifications for 12 Castle Street and Cricket Malherbie

w) WS Atkins corridor study response acknowledgement letter

x) Hinkley Point B site inspectors quarterly report

y) Revised arrangements for Highways maintenance service

z) Advisory notes on reverse of planning decision notices

2225 Planning – applications / recommendations

i) 1-36-00-02   12 Castle Street – Erection of shed – there were no objections

ii) 1-36-99-10   Poultry Packing station development – the appeal meeting is to take place on June 6th & 7th in Bridgwater House starting at 10am.

2226    Finances and bills for payment


The following were presented for ratification:


Payee
Amount
Details


D. Newman
94.25
Salary


J. Tyndall
390.86
Salary 326.56 mileage 358 phone 20 copying & postage 40.72


NS Village Hall
12.00
April room hire


Sedgemoor CVS
50.40
March transport trips


J. Standring
29.52
Mileage 16.12 Copying 13.40


SALC
5.00
Best Value information


Metcalfe Allen
56.40
CCTV repairs


Playground Management
7.50
Safety standards


Somerset County Council
229.12
Clerks II course


Cornhill Insurance
221.17
Parish Council insurance


SWEB
7.86
Clock Tower electricity


SWEB
14.61
Clock Tower electricity


Taylors
1572.00
Millennium mugs


Sara Evans
36.25
Salary for April


NS Twinning Association
100.00
Donation for 2000/2001


NS Playing Field
375.00
50% Grant for 2000/2001


NS Village Hall
750.00
Grant for 2000/2001


NS Youth Club
200.00
50% Donation for 2000/2001


NS Day Centre
150.00
Donation for 2000/2001


Total
4301.94


Proposed by Cllr. Harris and seconded by Cllr. Standring.

2227    Matters for Information

a) A letter had been received from Margaret Connolly’s daughter asking that the remaining funds (£217.88) be transferred to the Parish Council millennium fund.  She was now being asked to specify which project the money was to go towards.

b) The school children would be busking on the Cross on Friday 26th May as part of National Music week and would require use of the Clock Tower electricity.

c) There would be a walk around Nether Stowey as part of the Quantock Fringes walks festival in the Autumn.

d) The next SALC meeting is on Thursday June 8th at Fiddington and Cllr. Corkett will attend.

e) The South Lane footpath ploughed field is in hand,

2228    Date of Next Meeting

This will be held on Monday 12th June 2000 at 7pm in the Village Hall Billiard Room.  Agenda meeting at 7pm in the Council office on Monday 5th June.

The meeting closed at 8.50pm
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